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***********************************

President’s Message by Tom Lasater

***********************************



The 2011 Budget was adopted by the Board of Directors at the meeting on Jan 22, 2011. Thanks to the hard work by EMC management and Board Members, Edelweiss has a balanced budget with no changes to the amount members pay for dues or any fees for 2011.  The budget is subject to membership ratification.  A meeting will be held for that purpose at 9AM on Saturday Feb. 26, 2011 at the campground restroom building.   The 2011 budget is posted on the Edelweiss website for your review.  If you are unable to access the website and would like a copy sent to you please contact EMC manager, Dick Volckmann.  


Financial Statements for year end 12-31-10 have also been posted on the website.  The following is footnote to the Income Statement regarding a donation to MVSTA:  "As you are probably aware, we have turned over all matters related to grooming the upper meadow to the MVSTA.  In doing so, we looked at the books and took the total grooming donations made by members, less expenses, and gave the remaining funds to MVSTA as a donation." You can help to keep this wonderful program going for Edelweiss families by sending donations to the MVSTA at POB 147, Winthrop WA 98862.   Don’t forget to write: “Edelweiss member” in the note section on your check.         


Snow Removal and Sanding has been challenging this winter with heavy snows, thawing and freezing conditions.  A letter was sent to Edelweiss members by email  a few weeks ago for informational purposes stating EMC policy for plowing and sanding the roads within the community.  The Board has reviewed these policies and has agreed that the policies are acceptable but also instructed management to include the following updates:  1- sanding of critical areas such as the main entry are to be given extra attention, 2- poles marking road edges will be placed at critical locations as needed (this will start with next year’s snow season), and 3- signs will be installed to warn motorists of hazardous conditions.   The Board is thankful of the hard work by Dick and Craig in keeping our roads as safe as possible through the tough winter conditions.    

**********************************************
General Manager’s Message by Dick Volckmann  
**********************************************

The big question here these days is, “What happened to winter?”  Up until two weeks ago, Edelweiss was covered with a three-foot layer of powder snow – what could accurately be described as a ‘winter wonderland.’ I had bought a new pair of skate ski boots and was just getting to the point of having the time to use them on our Highland Meadow Trail.  Then, in just a couple of days our winter wonderland turned into a soggy mess.  The temperature rose into the 40s.  It rained for several days.  The roads turned to slush, and we had to have them cleared with a road grader, which left  great piles of sandy dirty snow. Since then we seem to have skipped February and have been catapulted into the end of March - at least figuratively.  All the snowfall is headed for New York,  Boston and Washington D.C. – places that don’t want it, need it or like it.  I guess that’s why those cities are ‘nice places to visit, but you don’t want to live there.”


Our winter roads, as Tom has stated above have given us a big challenge in  trying to keep them passable.  You can help in the endeavor by observing the following:.

1- Your vehicle should be suited for snowy (and sometimes icy) roads.  This means that it should ideally be 4-wheel drive and it should have tires that are specifically designed for winter driving.

2- Your speed should be slower than you would normally drive in the summer time.  Keep in mind that the speed limit in Edelweiss is 15 mph, but under certain conditions even that slow speed may be too fast. It’s worthwhile to test your brakes every so often.  If your vehicle tends to slide, then perhaps you are driving too fast for the conditions.

 
We pledge to continue to do our best to keep the roads safe, no matter what the conditions may be, but we do indeed live on a mountainside, and in the winter months Mother Nature may cause us to have to put up with some occasional inconvenience.

As of this date, invoices for the 2011 Edelweiss fees have been sent to the membership.  We chose to send the invoices and statements by mail this year as email in previous years proved somewhat unreliable. 

As a reminder, association dues and (for homeowners) the first installment of the 2011 snowplowing fees are now due. Also for homeowners, payment of the fees for water and garbage collection can be deferred until March 31,2011.  But don’t forget to pay by that date in order to avoid the $25.00 late fee which was authorized by the Edelweiss Board of Directors.  Of course, we won’t complain if you insist on paying the entire amount up front.

As we reported in the Fall newsletter, the booster pump water line was completed in November of 2010.  The remaining work involves the restoration of the road surfaces to their original condition.  In order to increase the longevity and ‘drivability’ of Mustard Mountain Road, Ayers Court and Blue Grouse Lane, the Board of Directors has added a budget item which will allow for the application of gravel to those roadways.

Other road work we have planned for 2011 involves the reapplication of lignin sulphanate to Homestead and Highland Roads.  We have budgeted additional funds to extend the lignin application further.  This includes, but is not limited to putting down lignin on  the portion of Cassal Road from Homestead Road to the swimming pool.

Sometimes it is hard to plan for the unexpected, for example, recently the campground well pump stopped  functioning which meant that the campground building and the  houses on Sunflower Lane would soon be out of water (once the 6,000 gallon reservoir ran dry).  After some futile investigation, we discovered that the pump motor had failed.  The local pump repair folks pulled the pump and motor out of the well and discovered that the wires were bad, the well pipe was corroded, the pump inlet vanes were nearly rusted shut and the pump/motor was over 25 years old.  Except for that, it was in pretty good shape.  Anyway, it was pretty much a no-brainer to install a new pump and motor which is now up and pumping.  We expect that campground and the Sunflower Lane residents can now look forward to an uninterrupted flow of water for the next 25 years.


The recycling program has proved quite popular to the point that the bins are sometimes filled to overflowing and the cardboard is stacked to unmanageable heights. People are recycling their unusable goods and that 
is a good thing.  However, some folks have been somewhat cavalier in their assignment of  recycling items to the proper bins or have been placing non-recyclable items in the bins.  Those in the recycling business refer to this condition as a ‘mess.’  It is very important that items that are not recyclable be placed in the trash, not in the recycling bins or we will be billed for the time that it takes Casey of Recycling Roundup to sort the good from the bad and the ugly.  Examples of non-recyclable items will soon be on display at the shed.  We’d all appreciate it if you would use these, and the signs on the recycle bins as guides in deciding what can be reused and what is trash.


Speaking of trash, as I mentioned in an email to all homeowners, the ‘part-timers’ side of the garbage shed now has a combination lock which is set to the same combination as the ‘full-timer’s’ side.  Thus we are no longer discriminating between part- and full-timers.  We do have a request of all the folks using the garbage containers.  If at all possible, please check the door on the right (the old full-time side) to see if the dumpsters have room for your trash.  If they are full, then use one of the dumpsters on the left side of the building.  We are billed according to the number of dumpsters that are emptied each week.  So if we can make sure that only FULL dumpsters are emptied, we can keep our garbage collection costs down and, (we hope) keep our garbage costs from rising.

As a last few words, your management team would like to wish you all a successful  2011, the Chinese Year of the Rabbit.  I could come up with some hopping good puns, but I won’t.  And I could tell some hare raising tales, but I won’t.


And now, looking out the window, the snow gods are obviously attempting to make me out as a prevaricator.  It is snowing!  So maybe I’ll be able to use those boots after all.  There is still February left in this winter, so one can hope.  After all, as Yogi once said, “It ain’t over ‘til it’s over.”


Enjoy the rest of the winter and think snow!
Dick Volckmann
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